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NEW PBCE FIRE STATION PROPERTY SECURED!
Fire Station Update by Kevin Baker: Huge “Thank You!”, to Palm Beach County’s Board of County Com-
missioners. At their July 22, 2025 meeting, a 1.11 acre parcel with 2,580 sq. ft. single family residence 
located at 6519 Donald Ross Road was purchased. Being the second lot West of 64th Drive, this is a 
perfect location to protect Palm Beach Country Estates, Eastpointe, and Old Marsh. Emergency re-
sponse times will be lower as all properties in PBCE will be within five driving miles of the new station, 
an important distance to the insurance companies setting fire protection classes. While the county is 
paying a purchase price of $1,092,500 plus around $15,000 in closing costs, by being closer to a fire 
station, those purchasing homeowners insurance ought to see significant savings as soon as the fire 
unit moves in on or before the September 30, 2026 termination date of the county’s Interlocal Agree-
ment with the Town of Jupiter. While the cost of the station won’t be additionally assessed to us on 
our county tax bill, the price is reasonable as it is equivalent to just two years of 500 homes each 
saving $1000 a year on insurance. Assistant Fire Chief David Woodside is scheduled to come to our 
Sept. 11th neighborhood meeting to answer any questions about the transition to our new station. 
Our neighborhood has been working on this fire station issue for decades with unworkable solutions 
proposed & explored such as buying our own fire truck for a volunteer station, a fire-truck-only bridge 
North into Jupiter Country Club, road connection off of the Southbound Turnpike onto the C-18 canal, 
and even incorporating PBCE as our own city. Back when an Eastpointe resident was resuscitated by 
his buddies before the Fire Department could arrive, I managed to get on local TV news to say that we 
needed our own fire station. We steadfastly lobbied for a new fire station and can all now claim a vic-
tory on behalf of our future public safety!
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TREASURER’S REPORT 
as of 8/6/2025

Operating Account
$43,196.38   General Fund 

Save Our Sidewalks
$2,126.54   Balance

Community Legal Fund
$2,256.22
 

(Detailed reports available at regular meetings and 
year-end financial statements at www.pbce.org)

2025 MAINTENANCE
CONTRIBUTIONS

Huge THANK YOU to residents that have 
already made 2025 maintenance contri-
butions! If you have not already done so, 
please do. This voluntary contribution will 
be 100% used for maintenance and security. 
Our goal is 100% of landowner participation.
Homepage: www.pbce.org 
to pay by credit card. Or, to pay by mail, make 
check payable to: 
PBCE Landowners Association
15610 69th Drive N.
Palm Beach Gardens, FL  33418
Zelle: PBCEgroup@gmail.com

The website is also where to go to sign up for 
email updates about events, and other im-
portant neighborhood announcements.
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Regular Meeting Minutes 7/10/2025
13 residents were present including board members 1st Vice President Greta 
Foriere, Secretary Bob Berman, and Treasurer April Lundgren.
Sheriff’s Report - “Fantastic!”, proclaimed Deputy Woods. No significant crimes 
in PBCE in the last two months. There were 290 patrol initiated activities with 
41 traffic stops with an emphasis on looking for “aggressive driving”. You can call 
the non-emergency number if you see an erratic driver, even if that driver is a 
deputy. We were warned not to roll through the STOP sign at 69th and 155th. 
On the other hand, you don’t need to stop before entering an empty roundabout. You do yield to (stop 
and let pass) the vehicles already in the roundabout. Immediate Past President, Ken Trapasso asked 
about intersection lights no longer flashing. To a question from Stephanie Duncan, we were informed 
that eBike riders under the age of 16 are lawfully required to wear helmets and are strongly recom-
mended for everyone else. Kevin Baker mentioned seeing a kid erratically ride his bicycle while looking 
at his phone and was informed that texting while biking is also against the law. 
SIRWCD Report - Bob let us know that SIRWCD has started a major project to fix our drainage. SIRWCD 
is no longer accepting phone calls to report drainage problems. The new Public Comment online form 
is for service requests, illegal dumping reports, & general comments which then flow into their service 
queue system. See: https://sirwcd.org/comment.html Be sure to take pictures to include with your 
comment. Stephanie Duncan noted that SIRWCD may start the drainage correction with properties that 
volunteer to go first by self-reporting via Public Comment. SIRWCD fixed the puddles of water on Greta 
Foriere’s newly paved road by fixing the surrounding grass. The SIRWCD election is coming up in Sep-
tember and the paperwork deadline to run is July 11th. Bob Berman will run again as he expressed that 
Minutes Continued on Page 5



Page 4

Contact us today to schedule your free consultation and
take the first step towards a safer, more secure home.

Before After Bronze Frames
with Clear Low

E Glass

Roof  Repairs

BBB Rating:
A+

As of  7/31/2025

Roof Replacement

Impact Windows & Doors

Our award winning team is ready to provide a beautiful and
long lasting roof, impact windows and doors to protect your

home from Florida’s punishing summer storms.

(561) 844-4910 www.legacycontractingsolutions.com

Summer Rains Are
Coming! 

 Call Today To
Be Ready!

T I L E  R O O F S M E T A L  R O O F S S H I N G L E  R O O F S

O V E R  1 , 0 0 0  R E - R O O F S  I N :
P G A  N A T I O N A L

B A L L E N I S L E S
M I R A S O L
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Minutes Continued from Page 3

the current board members are unresponsive and 
don’t come to PBCE meetings. Other campaign 
issues include overpaid attorneys, accountants, & 
engineers. There are 2 SIRWCD seats up for elec-
tion, one of which must own property & live East 
of the C-18 canal. SIRWCD will have a 3 PM Bud-
get meeting before their 6:30 PM regular meet-
ing. The debt to build our water system will be 
paid off by 2030 and Stephanie Duncan asked for 
a timeline schedule of those payments. SIRWCD 
is buying $250,000 in equipment used for clearing 
activities including Turnpike clearing. 
COP - The Citizens On Patrol are looking for re-
cruits as they are down to two people.
Front Entrance - Greta Foriere talked about the 
pressure cleaning and repainting of the walls.
Sound Wall - Greta Foriere requested documents 
from FDOT including engineering reports and 
sound studies from 2008. The prior FDOT target 
date for our sound wall was 2029 but has been 
updated to Sept 2028. 
Fire Station: Bob Berman reported that PB County 
has enquired with the properties on Donald Ross 

Road to see if they will sell.
Treasurer’s Report - April Lundgren noted that the 
latest figures are always available at www.pbce.
org/important-info/. Feel free to call her with any 
questions. A $7000 bill was paid for our security 
cameras. The July 4th event garnered $211 in cash 
donations with another $20 online on top of the 
nearly $3000 in sponsorships. 
Old Business - None 
New Business -  Banners
The meeting was adjourned at 8:24 PM.
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Living Oaks Church
Sunday Worship Service 

10:30AM 
We welcome you to join us!
Ministries available for the                                                            

whole family.
Please watch our service on the web!

www.LivingOaks.org
14156 64th Drive N. PBG, FL 33418

** Land Owners Meetings **
Thursday, Sept. 11th & Nov. 13th - 7:30PM at Living Oaks Church.

SIRWCD UPDATE
Work has shifted from the completed Canal-C to dump pipe re-
placements for Canal-E while culvert sculpting continues.
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***** OPEN ***** 
The Duncan’s 

NATIVE PLANTS
DISPLAY GARDEN

                    

• Over 30 different species 
• Labeled & QR codes 
• No appointment needed 

Please Stop by 
89th Ave N between 155th & 159th  

           East side – Look for the banner 

                   No Pets - Thanks 



Pictures from our 14th Annual July 4th 
Community Parade and Celebration

Page 8



Paid political ads do not constitute an endorsement by any individual or organization. 
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Get your business noticed!  
To place an ad in the Countryside Living 
Newsletter, submit camera ready ads to 
Kevin Baker at Shanngrila@gmail.com. 

Ads are now in Color! 10% Discount on full 
year of 6 ads paid in advance. 
Zelle: PBCEgroup@gmail.com 

Business card size ad 3.625 x 2 @ $50 
1/4 page ad 3.625 x 5 @ $95
1/2 page ad 7.5 x 5 @ $185

Full page ad @ $365
Disclaimer: Ads do NOT imply endorsement by PBCE Landowners Assn or its board. 

Association Meeting:
 Thursday Sept. 11th 

 7:30 PM at Living Oaks
14156 64th Dr N. 

Officers and Committees
Officers:

President - 	 Eric Freeman                    616-889-4451
	 President@pbce.org
1st Vice President - 	 Greta Foriere                    561-667-7897	
	 VP1@pbce.org
2nd Vice President - 	 Open
	 VP2@pbce.org
Treasurer - 	 April Lundgren                  561-315-4715
	 Treasurer@pbce.org
Secretary -  	 Bob Berman                      561-627-1118 	
	 secretary@pbce.org
	 retar

Committees & Information:

Newsletter -   	 Kevin Baker - Editor/Ads  561-389-1645
Park - 	 Ken Trapasso                      561-578-9323
	 Tim Brown                          561-676-5527
	 Bob Berman                       561-627-1118
Playground - 	 www.twistypinesplayground.org
                                              Chris Reinhardt                   561-762-1281
                                              reinharm@bellsouth.net
Beautification -                   Ken Trapasso                       561-578-9323
Flags - 	 Fred Seitz                            631-965-3460 
Website - 	 www.pbce.org
Official Facebook Grp      Palm Beach Country Estates LANDOWNERS
COP Patrol -                         Bob Berman                        561-627-1118
SIRWCD - 	 www.sirwcd.org                 561-747-0550
Webmaster - 	 Bob Berman                        561-627-1118
FedEx HOME DELIVERY Lost Packages -    jbs.sam.dsi@gmail.com 
Save Our Sidewalks - 	 pbcegroup@gmail.com
Speeding - 	 Lisa Sesler             LisaSesler@gmail.com
Fire Station & Trunk or Treat - Kevin Baker   Shanngrila@gmail.com
Turnpike Soundwall -         Greta Foriere & Gary Johnson
Food Bank -                          Caroline Brown    carrijb05@gmail.com

 To be added to the PBCELA website 
Who’s Who list, email 

pbcegroup@gmail.com   
your PBCE resident owned

business contact information. 
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Commercial & Residential

561-762-5355
www.romalcconstruction.com

New Roof    Re-Roof    Repairs   Flat   Shingle   Metal   Tile

Family Owned 
Faith Based 
Business!

Free Estimates 
Call Lindsay to 

Schedule!


